CITY OF HIGHLAND HEIGHTS
Public Hearing Minutes
January 17, 2023
Approved: February 7, 2023

On January 17, 2023 at 6:50 p.m., Mayor Meyers called the Public Hearing to order at
176 Johns Hill Road.

Council Members Present: Deborah Ball, Gary Chinn, John Hoffert, John Braun, Alex
Bramel, Eddie Fessler, Mayor Gregory Meyers. A quorum was present.

Staff Present: Attorney, Steve Franzen; City Administrator, Michael Giffen; City
Clerk/Treasurer, Jeanne Pettit;

Public Hearing: Mayor Meyers announced the purpose of the Public Hearing is to
review past uses of funds and program performance for the 2020 Community
Development Block Grant Opportunity House project.

Notification Process: Notification of the Public Hearing was published in the Kentucky
Enquirer on January 9, 2023. Notice was posted on the front door of the City Building,
the City’s Facebook page, and website.

Scheduled Guests: Mr. Dennis Elrod, Grant Administrator
e Mr. Elrod introduced himself; discussed the reason for the public hearing; the
purpose of Community Development Block Grants; how the 2020 grant was used
to create Opportunity House in collaboration with NKU, Brighton Properties, and
Brighton Center; and the purpose, goals and objectives of Opportunity House.

Comments from the Public: None

Comments from the Mayor:
e Mayor Meyers asked Mr. Elrod to discuss projects for which Community
Development Block Grants could be used. Mr. Elrod described the requirements
necessary to qualify for a CDBG grant.

Comments from Council: None

Adjournment
e Action Taken: Member Hoffert made a motion to adjourn the January 17, 2023
public hearing. Seconded by Member Ball. Discussion: None. Ayes: All. Mayor
Meyers declared the motion passed.

The public hearing adjourned at 7:02 p.m. on Tuesday, January 17, 2023.
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